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June 06: Bristol City Council supports “Contraction and Convergence” climate policy thanks to Green Councillor

Bristol's first Green Party Councillor, Charlie Bolton, has persuaded the council to promote a new approach to fighting climate change.

At today's council meeting, Leader Barbara Janke agreed to act on a Green Party petition submitted by Charlie just last week. Now she will be contacting Ministers and local MPs to urge them to support 'Contraction and Convergence' (C+C) as the fairest and most practical way to avoid global meltdown.

Charlie Bolton said "With the climate crisis looming there's no time to waste... there has to be real meaningful action at every level. I'm very proud that Bristol will be one of the cities pressing government to act on a strategy that spreads responsibility for tackling climate change fairly among all nations."

"There was no doubting the support for this petition in my Southville ward" said Cllr Bolton.

"C+C is an approach that's very widely accepted by the United Nations, by politicians and climate change experts.

"In Britain, it's part of Green, Liberal Democrat, and Respect policy, and it has plenty of support in the Labour and Conservative parties - but the government has still not taken it up.

"I welcome the City Council's positive response, and fervently hope that our MPs and government will now play their part, for all our sakes" 

June 06: Norwich Greens secure 20mph residential speed limits

Norwich City Council has passed a historic policy calling for 20mph speed limits to be introduced into all Norwich's residential areas by 2009.

It was clear from the debate that the original motion for debate would not have been supported by the Labour and Conservative Councillors; the passage of the motion therefore was thanks to a Green amendment (which strengthened the motion on the table). The fact that the motion in the end passed unanimously was thanks to a Green call for a recorded vote (without which Councillor Judith Lubbock and some other LibDems would have failed to vote for the substantive motion).

Said Councillor Rupert Read, Norwich Green Party Transport and Sustainability Spokesman and mover of the Green amendment, "20mph speed limits in residential areas have been proven to reduce road casualties. The Green amendment to the motion calls on the County Council to work with the City, through the Joint Highways Agency, to implement 20mph limits as the norm for Norwich's residential streets, by 2009."

"The vote last night, so long as the County does the right thing in response to this unanimous City Council decision, will save the lives of some children cycling, walking or playing in our city's streets, over the next few years. This is therefore a significant move forward for pedestrian safety in Norwich, and I am simply delighted that the other Parties agreed to support it."

July 06: Green Councillor saves Arsenal cycle stands

Plans to remove all cycle stands from the new Emirates Stadium have been blocked by Green Councillor Katie Dawson.

"Arsenal were given permission to build the new stadium with a condition that they include cycle spaces. But as with the coach parking, the replacement for the JVC centre, upgrading the tube stations and so many other commitments, they wanted to break their promise."

Arsenal had applied to vary the original planning application, citing police concerns about a terrorist attack made using a push-bike. But once Councillor Dawson pointed out that cycle racks could be found outside many supposedly high-risk targets, including New Scotland Yard, Arsenal's case crumbled. Only one councillor, Lib Dem John Gilbert, voted in favour.

"Arsenal tried to buy off the council with promises of cycle racks elsewhere in Highbury," Katie said. "But the Islington Cycling Action Group were adamant that the compromise was worthless, and their points were the more reasonable and convincing. Arsenal say they can bring six hundred cars into the stadium on match days. I am sure they will find a way to provide the same service for anyone who wants to cycle to watch a game."

Sept 06: Oxford Greens establish Farmers' Market

The newly founded East Oxford Farmers’ and Community Market is proving a hit with local residents. Established in August this year, the weekly market has been running for almost two months and is growing from strength to strength.

Provided with £2,000 seed funding from the Green-run East Area Parliament – the Council Area Committee covering East Oxford – the market is held each Saturday from noon to 3pm at the Asian Cultural Centre, Manzil Way, off Cowley Road.

The market sells local – mainly organic – produce and includes a café serving delicious food.

The organising committee is keen to expand its membership. If you want to get involved, email eastoxfordmarket@gmail.com

“Providing an outlet for local produce reduces food miles and helps the local economy. It is great to have played a part in getting this valuable amenity up and running.” Says Green Councillor Craig Simmons

Oct 06: Bristol City Council backs Climate Bill campaign thanks to Green Councillor

Following a motion put to the Bristol City Council by pioneer Green Councillor Charlie Bolton, Bristol City Council has backed the Friends of the Earth 'Big Ask' campaign. This campaign calls for legislation to require 3% annual cuts in greenhouse gas emissions.

Mr Bolton said "I am delighted that Bristol City council has taken this step. It adds to the pressure on government to announce legislation setting realistic targets in the Queens speech next month."

Cllr Bolton's motion was seconded by the Tories and further strengthened by amendments from the Labour and Conservative groups. There was no opposition to the final vote.

Councillor Bolton added "I am even more pleased to see that the debate started to move on from the national situation to what is happening locally. I am aware that Bristol City council¹s emissions are falling, but the emissions in Bristol as a whole are going up. It is vital that the Council continue and accelerate the good work it is doing itself. It is even more important that the rest of Bristol ­ large and small businesses and home owners come on board."

"Climate change is the big challenge for our generation. I am sure large numbers of Bristolians want to see Bristol doing its bit, and I will use my position as councillor to forward this in any way I can."

Mr Bolton has already gained support from the leader of the council for another climate change bill about Contraction and Convergence. However, he had less success with a motion about the expansion of Bristol International Airport, which would make the city's efforts to reduce emissions unachievable. The main parties amended it to make it virtually meaningless. 

Oct 06: Brighton and Hove Green councillors broker deal to improve £250m development project

Green councillors on Brighton and Hove City Council have brokered a last minute deal to enable the £250 million Frank Gehry designed King Alfred project to proceed to a planning application.

The ruling Labour administration needed the Greens' two votes to pass the report which gives the city council's approval as landlord to the project.

Greens believed the scale of development, especially the volume of housing, was too large for the site and that it would have an adverse impact on the surrounding area.

Green council convenor Keith Taylor said: "We've always supported a new sports centre and extra housing at King Alfred but the latest incarnation of the scheme was unrealistic."

"Simply put, there was too much being proposed on too small a site so we worked hard to find a middle way. Our proposal to secure a commitment from the council to work with the developer to deliver some of the housing provision off-site, so reducing the intensity of the development was accepted by the committee."

Keith added: "In earlier stages we secured significant advances on sustainability and an extra £1m for sustainable seafront public transport so we wanted the project to succeed but not at any price."

Oct 06: Green Councillor persuades Bristol City Council to oppose fast-tracking for nuclear power
A Green Party councillor has won the backing of the City Council Leader to oppose government attempts to "fast track" requests for new nuclear power stations. Cllr Barbara Janke has agreed to Charlie Bolton's request for the city to lodge an objection.

Green Party councillor Charlie Bolton drew attention to government proposals to scrap the full Public Inquiry that is needed before permission is given for a new nuclear power station. Instead, there would be a shortened version that could only look at specifically local impacts. The need for a new station could not be challenged. 

Cllr Bolton said: "Barbara Janke's response to my request will be welcomed by everyone who doesn't want another flush of nuclear power stations lining the Severn Estuary. The government's move has nothing to do with planning reasons; it's a sop to the nuclear investors who dare not to risk too much scrutiny of their plans" 

Nov 06: Greens secure Oxford City Council support for Sustainable Communities Bill 

Cllr Matt Sellwood proposed a motion supporting the Sustainable Communities Bill.  The motion was passed with the unanimous support of all Councillors present. 

Cllr Sellwood said, “The Sustainable Communities Bill will enable Councils to promote local services and local economic activity as well as implementing measures for protecting the environment, social justice and local democracy.” 

The Council will now write to all Oxfordshire MP’s asking them to sign Early Day Motion (EDM) 641 in support of the Bill.

Nov 06: Steps towards Ethical Investment for Norfolk County Council

In May 2006 it was revealed that Norwich County Council has £9.4m invested in three arms companies. Green Councillor Chris Hull proposed that this money be re-invested into ethical funds, without jeopardising returns for pension holders. The matter was referred to the Pensions Committee who agreed that fund managers will in future have to explain exactly where they are proposing to invest money so informed decisions can be made. The Green Councillors feel this is a small step in the right direction and will continue to press for a fully ethical policy.

Nov 06: Greens target 30% renewable energy for new public buildings in Kirklees

Green Party councillors have set trailblazing standards for new public buildings in Kirklees leading the UK on renewable energy policy. Kirklees Council will ensure that by 2011 at least 30% of energy consumption is renewably sourced from solar panels, wind turbines, and biomass boiler plants burning non-fossil fuels like wood pellets and vegetable oil.

All new public buildings will have their energy needs met from 10% renewable energy sources rising by 5% per year until 2011 when the 30% target will be met. New residential homes and schools are already incorporating wind turbines and solar panels.

The groundbreaking policy has already gained national significance, elevating the profile of Kirklees Council which has been described by an article in The Guardian as "the Greenest of them all".

Kirklees has set its own version of the Building Regulations. Every residential home, every children's centre and school building promotes a standard of excellence for our future and this future is Green. As conventional fuel prices for gas and oil continue to rise, and our emissions continue to damage our atmosphere, Kirklees promises energy sources which are cost-effective and ecologically friendly.

Investment in renewablables is good news for Council taxpayers today and security for generations to come. The Green Party resolves to have 40% of energy coming from renewable resources by 2020, and to reduce domestic energy demand through promoting higher standards in house construction. Councils such as York have already expressed an interest in following the Green examples set by Kirklees and others will follow. 

Nov 06: Norwich named 'greenest place to live in UK'

Norwich has been named the 'greenest place to live', in a poll (1) where districts won points for a range of environmentally friendly activities such as the number of companies involved in activities such as double glazing or recycling, and the number of food firms supplying organic produce.

Green Norwich City Cllr Rupert Read commented "Norwich has the highest number of Green Councillors anywhere in the UK, so it comes as no surprise to hear it is the greenest city. Green Councillors have made a huge difference by for instance forcing the Council administration to significantly increase the percentage of renewable energy included in new developments, and 'greening' the Council's policy on tree-planting and tree-maintenance. We also support local green businesses, providing good advertising opportunities through our newsletters."

Green Norwich City Cllr Adrian Ramsay said the news highlighted the impact local councillors could have on the quality of life in their area:

"Local Councillors can play a pivotal role in ensuring the views of local people are heard, and in the case of Green Councillors, making sure the towns they represent are as eco-friendly as possible. Earlier this year Google revealed that more people search for the phrase "Green Party" in Norwich than in any other town in the UK. We are a growing force, as shown in the recent local elections where we increased our council numbers by 4, bringing the total number of Green voices to 11."

Norwich Greens are also leading the opposition to County Council proposals for an incinerator and a 'Northern Distributor Road' around Norwich, both of which would have a devastating impact on the environment and will add to climate change. Cllr. Read added "In order for Norwich to remain the most eco-friendly place in Britain, it is clearly vital for the Green Party voice to go on growing, and for unsustainable projects to be stopped. Norwich Green Councillors have been crucial in ensuring a major increase in recycling facilities in Norwich, but this is one area where there is still a very long way for Norwich to go. Another is public transport - Greens are fighting for a decent, accountable bus service for the city, to provide a truly adequate alternative so that people don't feel bound to take their cars."

Nov 06: Lewisham Greens Save Public Pool
Lewisham's Ladywell Pool is to remain open thanks to a sustained campaign by Green Councillors.

One of the key election pledges of Greens in Lewisham was to reverse Labour's decision to close the local Leisure Centre. Labour wanted to close the leisure centre to build a school which would leave central Lewisham without a swimming pool for several years.

In June 2006, Green Cllr Darren Johnson successfully proposed a motion supported by all the opposition councillors that independent consultants be appointed to identfy alternative sites for a new school, thus safeguarding the leisure centre. 

Following publication of the consultants' report an alternative site was identified and the leisure centre was saved.

Nov 06: Green Amendment Carried on Ethical Investment

Green District councillor Martin Whiteside proposed an amendment to the motion to approve the Council treasury management activity report. His amendment calling for the Council to look into ethical investment for their finances was successfully passed.

Cllr Martin Whiteside, Parliamentary spokesperson for Stroud District Green party, said: "I am delighted that the Council accepted this amendment. In the coming year the Council will now consider ethical and environmental issues in where they invest their money. This is real progress - in previous years the Council has refused to do this."

Cllr Philip Booth, also a Green party councillor said after the Full Council meeting: "By not supporting ethical banking and using normal banks accounts we are indirectly providing money for negative forces in the world such as Arms and Weapons production, third world exploitation and cruelty to animals. Whereas by banking ethically not only do you not support these things but your money is positively, actively assisting projects and businesses which are creating an alternative like renewable energy. It is great the Council will look at this and as pointed out at Full Council in addition to those benefits, ethical banking doesn't have to mean getting a poorer financial deal."

Nov 06: Oxford Greens initiate new Climate Change planning obligation

A radical new proposal to charge developers a ‘climate change’ planning obligation on new developments was accepted by the City Council this week. The idea, a Green Party proposal, will be implemented within the next two years following the necessary planning policy development and statutory consultation. The funds raised will be invested in local renewable energy generation and energy efficiency measures – most likely routed through the newly established Energy Services Company (or ESCO – another Green idea).

Says Green Cllr Craig Simmons. “This is a UK first. Developers are currently held liable for a whole range of impacts attributable to their development. Why not climate change?”

Nov 06: Council snub to government nuclear plans

Lewisham Council yesterday (Nov 1) voiced its protest against government plans to build new nuclear power stations at the expense of clean, renewable energy.

Labour and Liberal Democrats voted in favour of a Green Party motion, tabled by Green Ladywell councillor Sue Luxton, which endorsed the Mayor of London's response to the government's controversial pro-nuclear energy review.

Ken Livingstone had argued that the best way to reduce energy demand was to improve energy efficiency and develop local power generation as well as a huge increase in renewable energy.

The motion was carried with a majority of 20 (35 votes for, 15 against), splitting the Labour group and even dividing the mayor of Lewisham - who spoke in favour of new nuclear build - and his deputy, who voted with the Greens. A cohort of Labour councillors joined the deputy mayor in siding with the Green Party against the Labour government's policy.

Some Labour councillors argued that debating nuclear power was not relevant to Lewisham, but the continuing risks posed by trains carrying nuclear waste through residential areas of Lewisham was a key factor in the arguments last night against building a new generation of nuclear plants.

Cllr Luxton also argued that there was a straight choice - more investment in nuclear meant there was less money available in Lewisham for developing decentralised and renewable power. Government cash for nuclear meant truly green energy could only be "tacked on".

She told the council chamber: "The combination of efficient supply through combined heat and power and energy-saving measures in homes and businesses could slash London's annual energy requirements - even with new growth - by 23% by 2025. That is the equivalent of three nuclear power stations.

"To implement decentralised energy across London by 2025, the London Climate Change Agency would need funding of about £300m to 400m per year - or a total of between £3bn and £4.4bn. This sounds expensive, but it is cheap compared to nuclear power: the last time a nuclear power station was built in the UK - Sizewell B - it cost £3bn."

She pointed out that centralised energy generation is a major contributor to rising emissions because two thirds of energy input is wasted through heat loss and transmission as it is channelled through the national grid.

She added: "Decentralised energy would capture and use locally the heat produced through electricity generation and would minimise the power lost through transmission."

Dec 06: Green Councillors spur action on Brighton HIV/AIDS budget cuts

Brighton and Hove councillors have called on the local NHS to report on the impact of budget cuts into HIV/AIDS services in the city.

The Green councillors also proposed a motion condemning the cuts at a full meeting of the city council which was passed unanimously with support from all parties.

Jan 07: Norwich City adopts a 6% annual carbon reduction target, thanks to Greens

Norwich’s Green Councillors have been at the forefront in pushing for emission cuts and proper funding of energy efficiency and climate change mitigation. Norwich City Council passed (on Jan. 30 2007) a motion from the Green Party for year-on-year reductions in carbon emissions of 6%. While, at County Hall, the Green Party group made an innovative budget proposal last month for a Climate Change Mitigation fund to be established with £2.4million this year and over £5million in future years – there was wide support for the concept at the Council budget debate and Green councillors are now urging for this to be seriously developed for future budgets.

County Councillor Andrew Boswell said "It is good to see the Government drafting a Climate Change Bill at last. However, it really needs teeth – the cuts needed to keep global temperatures from rising two degrees above pre-industrial levels are 8-9% annually, but the Government is only talking around 2%. The Greens in Norfolk are leading the way: we have achieved a motion for 6% annual cuts, a good start, at City Hall, and we have started a debate on real investment to protect the climate at County Hall."

Jan 07: Lancaster Greens calm residential traffic to 20mph

At a meeting of “Lancashire Locals-Lancaster” on 30th January 2007 there was unanimous support for a motion to adopt 20mph speed limits on residential

roads and in front of schools across the District.  The proposal to adopt 20 mph limits was put on the agenda by Green Party councillors Chris Coates and John Whitelegg.

The first part of the motion states: - The Lancaster Lancashire Locals Committee calls on Lancashire County Council to introduce a 20mph speed limit on residential roads and outside schools across the Lancaster district.

The motion was proposed as party of the Green Party’s - Life Begins at 20 - Campaign.

Speaking after the meeting Councillor Coates said: “This is a step in the right direction and a great day for anyone concerned about road safety in the area covered by Lancaster City Council.  20mph limits significantly reduce the severity of injury and give children a much better chance of surviving an accident”

Councillor Whitelegg added: “I am delighted that this proposal was agreed by all councillors.  There are not many things more important than creating safe and secure streets and this is good news for everyone concerned about speeding traffic and for parents, children, those with mobility difficulties and the elderly. It is also a boost to our cycling demonstration town ambitions and sends a strong message that we are determined to make the road environment safer for cyclists”

Assorted achievements & policies pursued by Green Parish and Town Councillors

(A list compiled by national elections agent Chris Rose)

· Support for local shopping centes - employment of Town Centre Manager

· Initiatives to bring unused space above shops and offices back into use as flats

· Improving liaison between the Police, Neighbourhood Watch schemes and the wider public

· Input to draft local plans - build houses facing south for passive solar heating

· Mini-recycling facilities

· Offering compost bins and wormeries at reduced prices

· Compost loos on allotments

· Anti GM motions

· Greener approach to flood defence schemes

· Pushing for rail re-opening

· Improved bus shelters

· Campaigning for reduced speed limits through towns and villages

· Traffic calming schemes

· Support for cycle paths

· Re-instatement of footpaths and proper signage as to where footpaths go

· Employment of a Parish Tree Warden with a remit to encourage the planting of trees

· Purchase of land for a 14 acre community woodland, designed for timber production and recreational and educational purposes

Jan 07: Oxford Greens secure regular reviews of recycling collection service

A successful Green Group amendment to a LibDem motion on the City's contraversial new recycling scheme (Oxford City Council - Full Council Meeting 22nd January) will ensure that the frequency of waste and recycling collections will be kept under regular review with additional collections being considered "if, and when, problems arise". For example, the amendment notes that there already concern over the effectiveness of fortnightly collections in areas with a high level of multi-occupancy.

Proposer Cllr Craig Simmons says: "The Greens very much support the recycling scheme but there is a desperate need for contingency plans to deal with unforeseen circumstances and for additional resources to tackle problem areas of the City. Fortnightly collections will probably work perfectly well in most parts of the City for most of the year but inevitably there will be teething problems with the scheme and certain areas, and certain times of the year, which would benefit from extra collections. Essentially, if the scheme is not introduced sympathetically then it will be rejected by residents - which no one wants."

Note that before additional collections could be instituted more funds would have to be allocated in the current budget round - the budget is due to be confirmed in February.

Jan 07: Lancaster Greens clean up Scotforth garden

Responding to the concerns of local residents Green councillors Emily Heath and Chris Coates recently filled four bin bags with litter and broken glass from the garden area near the old post office on Scotforth Road, and have requested repairs to the broken benches.

Jan 07: Stroud Town Council Greens give £1.4m spending plan go-ahead

There will be an increase of less than four pence a week for the average householder in central Stroud, after councillors unveiled its £1.4 million spending plans for the next three years. At its full meeting Stroud Town Council approved a budget featuring 14 new projects for this year including new energy efficiency measures.

It comes with a below-inflation increase of around 2.7 per cent for Council Taxpayers in April. But levies from Stroud District Council, Gloucestershire County Council and Gloucestershire Police Authority have yet to be added to make up people's total bills. Those charges have not yet been set, but are expected to be 2.5 per cent extra for the district and 3.4 per cent more for the county.

The 18-member town council's spending plans include action to improve the town's footpath network and to protect local green spaces, as well a support for community groups and festivals.

There is £10,000 for a feasibility study into providing a new athletics track at Stratford Park and up to £65,000 towards tackling public concern about litter and illegal parking.

As the country's only Green Party- run town council, the environment is also a priority, with members keen to pioneer new grassroots initiatives to help tackle climate change.

Starting next spring, the council will run projects to promote energy- efficient products and to provide energy-saving advice to help households reduce emissions and save money into the bargain. The council has recently been given new powers allowing it to help Stroud make the shift to a low-carbon economy.

Cllr Dave Cockcroft, who is proposing the new initiative, said: "We hope this will be the start of some joined-up work by all levels of government so everyone can do their bit to avert the worse effects of climate change."

We are encouraged by SDC's progress towards a new environment strategy and hope to be able to work closely with them in the future."

The council will soon be assessing its own energy use and making savings and efficiency improvements where possible.

There will also be £25,000 towards improving threatened local green spaces, £60,000 for traffic calming schemes in Folly Lane and Paganhill Lane, funding for the Stroud Fringe and the Textile Festival and more than £30,000 of support to local community groups, including The Space, The Door and the CAB.

Feb 07: Lancaster Greens get council fences fixed

After waiting over six months to get a fence repaired council housing finally came and put up a new fence in front of the tenants bungalow in Holly Walk on the Marsh Estate after Castle Ward Councillor Chris Coates intervened on the tenants behalf.

The wobbly fence was first reported during last summer - a council workman came and pushed the fence over in September. Which is how things remained until Cllr Coates got involved just before Christmas.

“It’s just not acceptable that it takes half a year to get a fence fixed.” Said Chris after the repair had finally been carried out. “Fence repairs were being funded through the emergency repairs fund and what with the recent high winds and the age of many of the fences on the estate it seems the money was running out.”

Next years council housing budget has now got a fence repair fund to help with dealing with the backlog of old and damaged fences on estates.

Feb 07: Sheffield Greens secure plastics recycling facility for apartment residents

An apartment block at Riverside Exchange is the first in Sheffield to have recycling for plastics and tins. The wheeled bin sits in the basement alongside bottle and paper banks making it easy for residents to recycle their waste as they leave the building.

Cllr Jillian Creasy has been working with residents in city centre apartments and Veolia, who hold the Council's waste management contract, to provide basement recycling facilities. Installing paper, card and bottle banks has been quite easy, but it took a two-year campaign to get the first plastics facility. The problem is that Veolia only have a limited budget for recycling plastics and have to prioritise public bring-banks (e.g. at supermarkets).

Resident Mike Halsey, who campaigned for the bring bank, said: "I warmly welcome the addition of these new bins at Coode, giving us a full suite of recycling facilities. However nobody else living in the area has access to such facilities without having to drive to them. It is a pity that the bureaucratic and corporate machines in Sheffield have made getting these facilities a struggle, and it's shameful that such a large city is not setting a good example."

Cllr Creasy said: "Plastics make up nearly 10% of domestic waste. Recycling instead of incinerating them would save a lot of greenhouse gases. Metals, especially aluminium, are increasingly valuable so it makes sense to separate them too."

Feb 07: Kirklees Green Budget success: over 30,000 households to be insulated under £14m Green Party scheme

A scheme initiated by the Green Party to provide insulation to over 30000 homes has been agreed by the Conservative Administration. The £14million scheme will ensure that many households across Kirklees receive around £400 worth of insulation measures for just £65. The scheme will see £6million of Kirklees funding matched by a similar amount from Scottish Power unnder their Energy Efficiency Commitment monies. Households benefitting from the scheme will see their fuel bills reduce by an average £150 following installation of the measures at atime of high fuel prices and growing concern about greenhouse gas emissions. In total it is expected that at least £4.5million will go back into the local economy each year rathger than into the coffers of energy companies.

"This is a great scheme and the best deal anywhere in the country, but we can still make it better" said Green Party Leader Councillor Andrew Cooper," For a very modest sum we can draw in more capital funds and make the scheme free and then an insulated home would become available for everyone no matter what their financial circumstances. It would be a case of 'no taxation without insulation'. On this basis the Green Group will be proposing a free scheme in their amendment to the Kirklees Budget."

Feb 07: Oxford City Green Budget successes

A tough 7-hour budget meeting ending close to midnight led to a compromise budget which included numerous ideas which started out in the Green budget.

Savings:

* All parties proposed increases in car parking charges to raise revenue - but the final budget amendment that dealt with car park charging rates (passed by the Greens and Labour) was a compromise between the Green and Labour positions. The lower levels of increases proposed by the LibDems would have led to considerable constraints on spending.

* Reversal of spending on leisure trust outsourcing appeared in both Lab and Green budgets (not in the LibDem budget).

* Savings from reorganising business units appeared in all three main party budgets.

* The agreed level of Council Tax (3%) was in both Green and LibDem budgets (Labour voted to set Council Tax at 4%)

Spending highlights (items marked with * were in original Green budget):

There was tri-partite agreement (between Lab/LibDem/Greens) on the following spending proposals:

* Reversing cuts to allotments *

* Extending burial service to weekends to meet needs of Muslims and Jews *

* Reversing area committee budget cuts *

* A study on housing foyer *

* New energy officer post and small spending budget *

* Funding for new Cowley Customer Service Centre

* Additional weekly waste contingency *

There was bi-partite agreement (LibDem/Green on the following spending proposals with Lab voting AGAINST):

* Benefits take-up campaign *

* Reversing cut to Asian families worker *

* Additional Dial-a-ride service

* Reversing cut to playscheme co-ordinator *

* Additional money for playgrounds *

* Additional money for Climate Change *

* Additional post within environmental health

* More money for Area Committees to be distributed according to social deprivation *

* Reversal of cut to domestic violence officer *

As is the nature of compromise budgets, not all Green proposals were funded. For example, the LibDems and Lab joined forces to cut £150,000 of funding for energy efficiency and renewables on Council houses. This would have helped tenants with their fuel bills. Neither would the LibDems or Lab agree to spend more money on customer care training for staff, a study on teh feasibility of trams, bike hire and rickshaws in the City, more money for free loft insulation, a study on the future of the canal basin, nor a manager to support small retailers in the face of the looming competition from the Westgate expansion.

All-in-all, the Greens managed to secure 18 out of their 25 budget proposals.

Says Green Group leader Craig Simmons, who presented the budget, "No budget-setting process is easy - but the Greens succeeded in getting many excellent ideas adopted. There is substantial new money to tackle climate change - which will yields savings on energy costs in future years - and we provided additional funds to maintain playgrounds, a campaign to improve benefits take-up, and avoided cuts to children's playschemes. Meanwhile, there were substantial areas of agreement between the Council's three largest Groups on money to improve the new recycling scheme, extending the burial service and reversing cuts to allotments and area committees."

Note: The Greens hold the balance of power on Oxford City and neither Labour or LibDem groups are able to set the budget without Green support.

March 07: Lancaster Greens save school bus service - again

The S24 bus from Castle Ward to Central High School has been saved, though with increased fares, after it had been threatened with closure by the County Council for a second year running. An average of 32 children use this service per day. Last year, a vigorous campaign was instigated by Castle Ward councillors and parents to stop the service being axed. This year savings have been made on the service by increasing the fare and putting a slightly smaller bus on the route.

March 07: Norwich City Green Budget successes

Norwich City Council has recently agreed its spending plans for the next financial year. The plans include several measures that the Green Party Councillors have argued for in budget discussions, such as:

* investment in improved recycling facilities

* recruitment of an energy officer to improve energy efficiency in Council buildings – saving taxpayers' money and reducing carbon emissions

* priorities for capital projects to include, as money becomes available, a fund for tackling fuel poverty the long-awaited skate-park and BMX facility at Eaton Park and the extension of the alley gates security schemes for local homes

Eaton ward Green Party Candidate Richard Bearman said: "I am pleased that these improvements have been agreed and that the Green Councillors engaged productively in the negotiations. If the Greens were running the Council we would take further steps such as concentrating the Transport Department on providing support for cycling, walking and public transport and getting the Economic Development Unit to prioritise promoting local independent businesses."

Green County Councillors proposed an amendment to the County Council budget that included the establishment of a Climate Change Mitigation Fund for investment in energy-saving measures. Although the other parties did not support this proposal this year, the principle has been welcomed by many Councillors and officers at County Hall. Green County Councillors will continue to work on a scheme to be developed for the next budget round.

Feb 07: Lewisham Green Budget Successes

Cllr Darren Johnson welcomed the news: "I am pleased to say we got all of the spending proposals in our Green budget amendment adopted by the minority Labour administration in Lewisham.

"This latest success comes hot on the heels of the £47 million Climate Change package Green London Assembly members secured from the Mayor of London last month.

"At every level in London, Greens are setting the agenda on tackling climate change."

Lewisham Greens finance spokesperson Cllr Ute Michel said: “Our proposals aimed to help the borough’s most vulnerable residents;  

social care service users and refugee children as well as boosting the environment and local shops. We are delighted that the Council  

has adopted that programme and we will have to work hard now to help put it into action."

The Green Group items were:

· removing £1.7 million of planned cuts in Adult Social Care to allow  

· proper consultation to take place before any changes are made

· additional £23,000 to continue funding an Access to Schooling  

· scheme for asylum seekers at its present level

· £107,500 for pilot scheme for a Green waste collection for 5,000  

· households

· £7,500 for 500 free composting bins

· encouraging commercial waste recycling by reducing the collection  

· fees for recycled waste and increasing for non-recycled waste

· £14,800 to participate in a real nappies scheme

· additional £10,000 in marketing budget ringfenced for promoting  

· recycling, energy and sustainability

· additional £30,000 to fund renewable energy in schools to help  

· cover projected funding shortfall

· £5,000 for a feasibility study for a local shops loyalty card scheme

· £5,100 for a Buy Local campaign with branded cloth bags
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